
Council 
February 26, 2018 

 
RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR INQUIRY OR SUGGESTION 

 
COUNCILLOR HEEMERYCK 
Councillor Heemeryck inquired if high efficiency lighting has been installed in all Town 
buildings. 
 
Estimated Administrative Time to Respond 
 

☒ Under 4 hours (no motion required) 

 

☐ Over 4 hours (motion required)    Estimated Hours:  n/a 
 

 
Motion  
n/a 
 
Response 
Approximately 70% of Town owned facilities have been converted to high efficiency 
lighting. The work plan for 2018 includes upgrading the lighting in the Stockton Block, 
Seamen’s Stadium Parking lot, the Ambulance Bay at Fire Station #1 and the original 
portion of the Pason Arena. It should be noted that a portion of the lighting is on a 
replacement upgrade program, as they burn out they are replaced with LED tubes. 
The decision to upgrade the lighting is based on the payback on investment and 
available funding programs. Circumstances are evaluated to ensure the Town is being 
economically and environmentally responsible when deciding to replace bulbs. 
 
Attachment(s) 
1. n/a 
 
Prepared by: 
Brian Couronne 
Facilities Manager 
February 15, 2018 

 


